
Southend on Sea City Council  
Department of Children & Public Health 
Admissions Arrangements for September 2024/25 
Local Authorities are required by the School Admissions Code to publish details of 
the determined admission arrangements for primary and secondary schools within 
their area and to give parents and other groups the opportunity to make any  
objections to the Schools Adjudicator. 

Details of the determined admissions arrangements for all schools in the Southend 
City for the September 2024/25 round of admissions are now available for  
inspection on the respective school websites. 

You can object to the schools adjudicator because you consider a school’s 
admission arrangements do not comply with the School Admissions Code or other 
legislation.  To object to or refer the admission arrangements of a school, complete 
and return the objection to school admission arrangements form before 15 May 2023 

return a completed form to 

• Email: osa.team@schoolsadjudicator.gov.uk
• Post: OSA, Bishopsgate House, Feethams, Darlington, DL1 5QE

Hard copies of individual school arrangements are available from The 
School Admissions Team at the Council. 

Southend-on-Sea City Council  
Civic Centre, Victoria Avenue,  
Southend-on-Sea SS2 6ER 
Tel: 01702-215 546 
Email: admissions@southend.gov.uk

Michael Marks 
Executive Director - Children & Public Health 
Southend-on-Sea City Council Civic Centre 
Victoria Avenue, Southend-on-Sea 
SS2 6ER 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/school-admissions-code--2
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1128783/Objection-to-school-admission-arrangements-form_2024.odt
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